
News story: Prime Minister reappoints
Royal Museums Greenwich Trustees

Joyce Bridges CBE was an English Heritage (EH) Commissioner and Chair of EH’s
London Advisory Committee from 2003 until 2011. She was also a Commissioner
for the Commission for Architecture and the Built Environment (CABE) from
2006 until 2011. She is currently a member of Historic England’s Urban Panel
and CABE’s Built Environment Expert panel. She has provided professional
advice to a variety of bodies including the Heritage Lottery Fund, former
Regional Development Agencies and government departments. A former civil
servant, she held director level posts in the then ODPM and the Government
Office for London, where she advised successive Secretaries of State on
planning in London. She played a leading role in the transformation of
Trafalgar Square and Somerset House and in the creation of new Thames piers
and river services. She was awarded a CBE in 2001.

Joyce has been reappointed for a second term of four years starting on 12
September 2017 and ending on 11 September 2021

Carol Marlow joined P&O Steam Navigation Company in 1997 as Managing Director
of the Swan Hellenic brand. She then led the UK team for Princess Cruises
before becoming Director for Cunard Line in Europe, Middle East and Africa.
In 2005 she became global President and Managing Director of Cunard Line. She
held this post until 2009 when she became Managing Director of P&O Cruises,
Britain’s largest cruise line – a post she held until autumn 2013. Carol was
involved with the Passenger Shipping Association (now Cruise Lines
International Association UK & Ireland) from 2002 – 2013, culminating as
Chairman of the Board. She was also awarded Honorary Doctorates from the
University of Southampton and Southampton Solent University, for her
contribution to the industry. She was also made a Younger Brother of Trinity
House, where now she chairs their Ambassadors’ Group. Carol is now also a
Trustee of the National Museum of the Royal Navy Operations Board, and a
Director of Gloriana Services Ltd, part of The Gloriana Trust. She also
advises the Royal Academy of Dance, as a member of their Membership and
Marketing Committee, and is a Non Executive Director of Trimline,Ltd, which
creates world class ship interiors.

Carol has been reappointed for a second term of three years from 12 September
2017 to 11 September 2020

Eric Reynolds has been involved in numerous urban regeneration schemes since
the early 1970s. His projects include setting up Camden Lock Market,
revitalising the Elephant and Castle Shopping Centre, creating Merton Abbey
Mills, bringing new life to Spitalfields Old Fruit and Vegetable Market,
turning Greenwich Market around, building a new indoor tented market in
Swindon, creating a small business centre out of Sneinton Wholesale Market in
Nottingham, devising Gabriels’ Wharf and refurbishing Bishopsgate Goodsyard.
Eric created Container City, USM’s design and build side based around re-
using shipping containers. He leads work at Trinity Buoy Wharf, home to
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London’s only lighthouse as a centre for arts and creative activity. He has
also taken over the responsibility to conserve two historic tugs and the only
complete steam powered coastal trading ship as Chairman of the SS Robin
Trust. In addition he acts as a regeneration advisor across the country and
is a trustee of several voluntary bodies.

Eric has been reappointed for a second term of four years from 12 September
2017 to 11 September 2021.

Gerald Russell is a Past President of Institute of Chartered Accountants of
England and Wales. Gerald’s career was with Ernst & Young and its predecessor
firms. He was the firm’s national marketing partner 1986–88, managing partner
Thames Valley 1988–96, regional managing partner – South 1996–98 and regional
managing partner in London from 1998 to 2004. More recently, he was audit
partner for two FTSE 100 companies and a member of the firms Governing
Council. He chaired Ernst & Young’s non-executive director programme, was
vice chair of the EY/CBI Audit Committee Chair Forum and was visiting speaker
to the Cranfield Business School’s non-executive director and corporate
governance programme. Gerald currently chairs the board of governors of Notre
Dame School for Girls, Cobham.

Gerald has been reappointed for a second term of two years from 12 September
2017 to 11 September 2019

The roles are not remunerated. These reappointments have been made in
accordance with the Cabinet Office’s Governance Code on Public Appointments.
The appointments process is regulated by the Commissioner for Public
Appointments. Under the Code, any significant political activity undertaken
by an appointee in the last five years must be declared. This is defined as
including holding office, public speaking, making a recordable donation, or
candidature for election. Joyce, Carol, Eric and Gerald have declared they
have undertaken no such political activity.


